
October 29, 2017 

MASS  INTENTIONS 

SAT 
10/28 

4:30 PM 
 

Deceased Members of the  
Robinson & Hoinacki Families 

by the Joe Hoinacki Family 

SUN 
10/29 

7:30 AM 
  

Joe Sr & Doris Resop by the 
family 

 10:00 AM 
 

All Saints Family 

MON 
10/30 

 No Mass 

TUES 
10/31 

5:30 PM Francis & Martha Kasuboski by 
the family 

WED 
11/1 

9:15 AM 
Church 

Leo Roggow by  
Dorothy Roggow  

 6:00 PM Linda Lewellyn by the  
family 

11/2 8:00 AM Carl Kwidzinski by  
Bob Kwidzinski  

FRI 
11/3 

8:00 AM Deceased of the LaBuda and 
Nowakowski Families by  

Bob & Sue LaBuda  

SAT 
11/4 

4:30 PM 
 

Darlene Franklin by  
Rich & Karen Moriarty 

SUN 
11/5                                                        

7:30 AM 
 

All Saints Family 

 10:00 AM 
 

Leo & Christina Petit by  
LeRoy & Joyce Petit  

THIRTIETH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME  

PARISH PRESS 

 

Litany of the Saints 

Have you ever heard the beautiful Litany of the Saints?  It is a 
wonderful reflection of what the upcoming Feast Day of All 
Saints Day is about, and an expression of the Catholic Church’s 
teaching that those who have gone before us, pray for us!  They 
cheer us on as it were, as we travel the path they themselves 
once trod.  The Litany of the Saints is one of the many treasures 
God has given to the Church throughout the centuries.  

 
 

What is All Saints’ Day and why do Catholics celebrate it?  
All Saints' Day is a solemn holy day of the Catholic Church  
celebrated annually on November 1. The day is dedicated to the 
Saints of the Church recognized in the canon of the Saints by 
the Catholic Church.  All Saints' Day is also commemorated by 
the Eastern Orthodox Church and the many Eastern Rites that 
are in union with Rome.  For Catholics, All Saints' Day is a Holy 
Day of Obligation, meaning all Catholics are required to attend 
Mass on that day, unless a justifiable reason exists.  
 

History of the Feast   
Christians in the early years of the Church (1st c.) would observe 
the anniversary of a martyr’s death by holding an all-night vigil, 
then celebrate Holy Mass over their tomb or at the place of  
martyrdom.  During the great persecutions, so many martyrs 
arose, they could not each be given their own day of recognition.  
Thus, a common feast day was appointed for all martyrs, which 
was celebrated as early as the year 270.  In 609 Pope Boniface 
IV consecrated the Pantheon at Rome to the Blessed Virgin 
Mary and all the martyrs.  The feast of the “Dedicatio Sanctae 
Mariae ad Martyres” has been celebrated in Rome ever since. 
   

Our Connection with the Saints 
We firmly believe there is a connection between the souls in 
purgatory (the “Church Suffering”), those in heaven (the “Church 
triumphant”), and the faithful still living in the world (the “Church 
militant”).  The mutual prayers of the Church Triumphant, Suffer-
ing, and Militant are a channel of many graces for the Church. 
We build each other up, praying for one another so that one day 
we may all enjoy the reward of Heaven. 
 
  The Litany of the Saints 
….consists of a solemn series of invocations in which are  
repeated the names of the canonized saints of the Church.   
It begins with the invocation of the Persons of the Most Holy 
Trinity and the Blessed Virgin Mary. Then come in order, the 
invocation of the angels, apostles, patriarchs, martyrs, pontiffs, 
confessors, and virgins as well as prayers for the Church for 
preservation from evil and preservation of the faith.  Echoing 
through the porticos of time, the call for prayerful intercession by 
those who have gone before us, transcends this world, touching 
on the mysteries of the next.  
 
If you are Catholic, but never had the opportunity to hear the 
Litany of the Saints (or if you are non-Catholic and interested in 
this centuries-old litany) All Saints Catholic Parish invites you to 
experience the Holy Mass on Wednesday, November 1st at 9:15 
AM or 6:00 PM.  Come and hear it for the first time. Come 
with your family, light a prayer candle, pray for your departed 
loved ones or someone who made a Godly influence in your life.  
See you at Mass. 

If you’d like to listen to a sample of the Litany of the 
Saints(Becker) go to our website: www.allsaintsberlin.org & click 
on All Saints Day– ‘youtube.com’ or check out our pinned post 
on our All Saints Facebook Page @allsaintsberlinparish. 

Please Note - Mass on Wednesday will be celebrated at 
Church with our school students.  

 
SNOW REMOVAL HELP  

 We are looking for volunteers to shovel snow at church.   
Depending on how many people volunteer we could have a 

month to month schedule and each person would be responsible 
for only ONE month.   

Also, we have a snow blower that can be used. 
We are also looking for volunteer or volunteers for the sidewalk in 

front of St. Michael’s cemetery.   
Again, we could have a month to month schedule and each  

person would be responsible for only ONE month. 
Please call or stop in the parish office if you are interested or 

need more information.  

******* 
MAINTENANCE PERSON 

  All Saints Catholic Parish, Berlin has an opening for a  
maintenance employee -  28-30 hours per week.   

The maintenance employee is responsible to complete  
routine maintenance tasks and oversee overall maintenance of  

All Saints Parish Church Complex,  
including all buildings and grounds.  

This position involves physical labor, the ability to work with  
others and represent All Saints Parish in a professional manner. 

Knowledge of the procedures and practices of the  
Catholic Church is preferred.   

To learn more about the job duties, stop at the parish office at 
N8566 State Road 49, Berlin or call 361-5252.  

https://catholicsaints.info/litany-of-the-saints/bvm
https://catholicsaints.info/litany-of-the-saints/angel
https://catholicsaints.info/litany-of-the-saints/confessor
http://www.allsaintsberlin.org


SANCTUARY LAMP - lit to signal the True Presence of Christ 
in the tabernacle, is donated by the Angie Chikowski Family in 
memory of the deceased of the Chikowski and Soda Families.        
 
WELCOME - Kathy Pierotti to our parish family at All Saints.  
 
REST IN PEACE - Betty Markowski who passed away Oct.18. 
 
BAPTISMS - Genevieve Marie & Rayne Christine, twin  
daughters of Andrew & Samantha (Gajdosik) Stobbe were  
recently baptized into the Catholic Faith at our church.  We ask 
God to bless these children and their family.  
   
Bingo - Sunday, October 29 at 6:30 PM in the parish hall 
sponsored by the CCW. 
Kitchen Workers: Julie Ottman and Anita Youngbauer 
Cakes: Kristine Lehr, Bev VanRyzin, and June Leigh 
Bingo - Sunday, November 5 at 6:30 PM in the parish hall  
 
THANK YOU to everyone who helped make our Columbia 
North Vicariate meeting a success.  The Mass was beautiful, we 
had 250 for dinner and at least 30 for just the speaker.  We  hope 
you enjoyed Janie Jasin and her Irish wit and humor.  We laughed 
at her, with her, and at ourselves as we found we had done many 
of the things she was talking about.  In the Bible, you find many 
instances of Joy and Laughter.  God wants us to be happy.  As 
Janie says, "Laughter lessens life's pains." Thanks to all who 
worked and thanks to all who came.  Blessings to all of you and 
may you find humor in life, even during those difficult times.  
 
REMEMBRANCE BOOK - We invite you to list your deceased 
loved ones in the Remembrance Book that will be in the gathering 
space on November 1 as we remember them during November, 
the month dedicated to the poor souls.  
 
MASS OF REMEMBRANCE- we remember our deceased loved 
ones from the past year.  It will be celebrated on Thursday, Nov. 9 
at 6:30 PM.  Anyone is welcome to attend this Mass.   
 
FLAVORS OF FALL - Saturday, November 4 in the parish hall.  
Once again we will feature a number of homemade soups, craft 
and bakery sales.  We would welcome your craft items and bakery 
or specialty treats for our shoppers.  We also will need bars to 
serve for dessert to our guests.  If you have extra vegetables that 
you can spare … carrots, potatoes, or rutabagas, they’d be great 
in our soups. Questions?  Call the office at 361-5252.  We will 
continue to sell chances on the quilt during the Flavors of Fall and 
the winner will be drawn at 3:00 PM that afternoon.  
     On Thursday, Nov. 2, we will be peeling and cutting veggies  
for our soups.  If you are able to spare a little time, we’d really 
appreciate the help . . . anytime after 8:30 AM in the kitchen and it 
takes a couple hours.   
     If you would like to help in the hall, serving our guests on Sat-
urday, please call Joanne Simon at 361-4860 or Jane Munro at 
361-9965.  We would be glad to have any quart canning jars you 
may have. . . just drop them off at church.    
 
CATHOLIC HERALD  - Are you receiving the Catholic Herald 
subscription at your home?  Do you know that our parish is billed 
for this subscription?  If you are receiving the Catholic Herald, this 
is just a reminder that we ask each subscriber to contribute $25 a 
year for their subscription to help defray the cost charged to our 
parish.  If you have not paid for your subscription you may place 
your money in the weekend offertory collection in an envelope 
marked Catholic Herald, mail to the parish office or stop in at the 
parish office.  If you have any questions regarding your Catholic 
Herald subscription please call the parish office at 361-5252.   
 
ST.CATHERINE OF SIENA OKTOBERFEST - Sunday, Oct. 29 
from 11:00-3:00 PM in Ripon.  Grilled pork chop dinner, $10; Tuba 
Dan from 12-2:30; Basket Raffle, vendors with crafts & products; 
Big Raffle and much more.   

 
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION CLASSES  

Wednesday, October 25 
Grades K - 5      3:30 PM - 5:00 PM All Saints Church 
Grades 6 - 8       6:00 PM - 7:30 PM             All Saints Church             
 
PRIVATE CONFESSIONS - this Wednesday, Nov. 1 from  
4:30 - 5:30 PM only as there will be a 6:00 PM Mass for the 
feast of All Saints.   
 
YOUTH GROUP - will meet in the parish hall on Sunday,  
November 5 after the 10:00 Mass.  All students 6 - 12th grades 
are invited to join the fun . . . food and games until 1:00 PM.  
 
MAKE A DIFFERENCE DAY 2017 - On Saturday, October 21 
twenty-six members of our parish and community gave of their 
time to help 17 families. We washed windows, raked leaves, 
cleaned gutters, hauled wood, trimmed bushes and more. 
Where we visited the people were most appreciative.  Thanks to 
all of you who came out to be the hands and feet of Jesus.  May 
God bless you for all you do for others.  ~John & Carol Brennan 

 

SMILE!  We need YOU  to make our  
Directory complete. 

Photography sessions for our new church directory begin  
November 10th!  

Each family will receive a FREE 8 x 10 portrait for participating 

and a copy of the directory.   
Family Portraits make great gifts for the upcoming holidays!  
You can schedule your session now on the All Saints Parish 

website: www.allsaintsberlin.org 
 

Find the above picture at the bottom of the homepage on the 
website, click on the image, and schedule your photography 

session or call the Parish Office for assistance 920-361-5252. 

Have you scheduled your photo appointment? 

***** 

 

We Now Offer ONLINE GIVING. Signing up is easy and fast. It’s 
Convenient. Simple. Secure. Schedule your recurring offertory 
or one-time donations through our website:    

 www.allsaintsberlin.org   
find the ONLINE GIVING Icon to get started on the home page. 

 
THIS WEEK AT ALL SAINTS PARISH. . . 
 

                                  October 30 - November 5th, 2017 
Wednesday: TMIY - 5:30 AM - Parish Hall 
  RCIA 6:00 - 7:30 PM 
  Bible Study 2-3 PM & 6:30-7:30 PM - Hall 
  * Private Confessions 4:30 - 5:30 PM 
  No Choir Rehearsal  
  Mass at 6:00 PM - Choir will sing 
Thursday: Adoration 2:30 - 6:30 PM 
  Soup Luncheon - Vegetable prep 8:30 AM 
Sat/Sun:  Sign Commitment Card for Offertory Giving 
Saturday: Flavors of Fall - Parish Hall 
Sunday:  Mass at 10:00 AM - Choir will Sing  
  Bingo - 6:30 PM - Parish Hall 


